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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 12, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

Governor Schwarzenegger on Friday released his proposed FY 2005 State Budget.  Attachment A is an analysis of the budget proposal’s impact upon Los Angeles County and the MTA.  The total impact on Los Angeles County is a reduction of $330 million of which $227 million had been previously anticipated.  Of the $103 million in unanticipated added reductions countywide, the FY 2005 MTA budget reduction is estimated to be $48 million.  Other agencies in Los Angeles County will experience $55 million in added reductions if the Governor’s budget is adopted. 

  In that budget, the Governor is proposing the following related to transportation.

1. Suspension of Proposition 42 Funds – Proposition 42 allocated the sales tax on gasoline sales to the Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP).  Under Prop 42,  $1.127 billion would be transferred to the TCRP. The Governor is proposing to retain these funds in the General Fund.
2. Repeal of TCRP Projects – Under the TCRP, specific projects are to be funded.  The budget proposes to repeal the statutory authority to fund these projects and proposes to fund these projects out of the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).  This proposal is of significant concern to staff and would significantly reduce the amount of funds available to projects in the county.  Los Angeles County was allocated approximately 33% of the funds made available through the TCRP.  Under the STIP, Los Angeles County receives approximately 17%, a 50% reduction in funds provided by the State. 
3. Issuance of GARVEE Bonds- The Governor is proposing to issue $800 million in GARVEE bonds to infuse cash into transportation.  GARVEE bonds are issued against future federal transportation revenues.  This allocation accounts for the issuance of GARVEE bonds already enacted by the California Transportation Commission.
4. Repeal of the High Speed Rail Bond Act – Under current law, a $9.95 billion bond for High Speed Rail was to be on the November 2004 ballot. The Governor is proposing to repeal that law.
5. Work with Transportation Stakeholders – The Governor is committing to working with transportation stakeholders in the state to both increases the allocation of federal transportation funds to California, and to identify transportation funding alternatives that assist economic growth in the state.
6. Increased costs of the Toll Bridge Seismic Retrofit Program – The Governor’s proposal identifies that increased expenditures under this program are expected in FY2005.  This program funds the seismic retrofit of bridges in the Bay Area including replacement of the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge.  The full budget document is being analyzed to examine the exact increase in this program.
If you have any questions, please call Michael Turner, State Affairs at 213/922-2223.
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